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November 29, 2009

Executive Committee

ICANN, Inc.

Re: Expressions of Interest

VIA INTERNET:

Dear Sirs:

As a business leader in the entertainment industry with a strong interest in new Internet technologies, I feel compelled to weigh in on ICANN’s query over how to move forward with the plan to release new generic top level domains, specifically over whether to begin by accepting Expressions of Interest.

In my opinion, ICANN should proceed immediately without any delay. While I see no reason to delay the gTLD application period, I am sympathetic to those who prefer to proceed with caution. The EOI plan is an acceptable strategy for proving the demand for additional top level domains. Ideally, the EOIs can also be used to expedite the first round of applications. 

By limiting the evaluation process to only participants that first submit an Expression of Interest, the first round of TLD approvals can be efficiently moved closer towards reality because both ICANN and the intended applicants will have had time to adequately prepare. However, in order to be successful, I feel strongly that each Expression of Interest should be accompanied by a show of good faith — namely a significant fee. The fee can be used as deposit and applied to the eventual evaluation cost, but it should be a non-negotiable requirement as it is the best way to ascertain if an EOI participant has the community support, financial backing and organizational wherewithal to apply for and maintain a top level domain.

I am intimately familiar with the technological challenges of online branding as it relates to the entertainment industry and domain names. Compelling domain names in the popular TLDs such as .COM are extremely difficult to obtain, and often very costly. With so many brands, movies, television shows, etc. drawing worldwide appeal, country code TLDs are not an appropriate alternative. I see a generic top level domain like .MOVIE as a solution to both of these problems, in the specific example of the film business. 

It is in the best interest of businesses and consumers to have access to new generic top level domains as soon as possible. For this reason, I urge ICANN to approve the proposed plan and immediately begin accepting Expressions of Interest for gTLDs.

Sincerely,

Bill Macdonald

Producer

